
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 May 2006 

11. STYX ESPLANADE RESERVE DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought for the planned development of the Styx Esplanade Reserve 

adjacent to the Redwood Springs residential development that has recently been acquired through 
residential subdivision. 

 
 The Board resolved to accept the proposal as outlined in Appendix 3 to the report, subject to the 

following: 
 

• That further consultation be undertaken by way of an open workshop in terms of the children’s 
playground and the historic precinct interpretation structure. 

 
• That parking be monitored and if any issues arise, they be addressed in consultation with the 

community. 


